
 

First Reformed United Church of Christ 
Lexington, NC                                          

 

SEPTEMBER 2019    

September 8th kicks off a season of change 

in the life of this church. It is the last day 

that Cathy Waitman will serve as Director of 

Spiritual Growth and Renewal.  In the wor-

ship service, we will share in a liturgy recog-

nizing the end of her specialized ministry 

among us. At the Rally Day Luncheon, we 

will have special recognition of Cathy and 

her service.   

Cathy was a member of this church for sev-

eral years before stepping into the position 

of then-named Director of Christian Educa-

tion. After taking some time away, Cathy 

will return to life as a member of First        

Reformed.  In mid-October, we will wel-

come her back into the life of this congre-

gation – minus her “Director” Duties! During 

her time away, I will work hard not to call 

Cathy to ask questions, get reminders, and 

basically depend  upon her like I have. It 

will be    tempting, because we will surely 

miss her! For me, she has consistently been 

a dependable solid rock upon which I 

could lean. We will experience a 

“wilderness” period as we are between the 

now and the not-yet. However, for Cathy 

to grow into the next step of her life, and for 

us to move into our next phase of ministry, 

we will need to honor Cathy’s resignation, 

and find the way forward own our own.  

Also on September 8 we begin an 11-week 

Series entitled, “What Disciples Do.” Chris-

tians are often identified by what we be-

lieve. In Luke’s Gospel, Jesus seems to care 

more about what followers DO. I pray we 

will be challenged to live out the call of Je-

sus in very specific ways.  

What Disciples Do: 

Sept. 8:  We Take Faith Seriously 

Luke 14: 25-33 
 

Sept. 15: We Love the Outcasts 

Luke 15: 1-10 
 

Sept. 22: We Resist Greed 

Luke 16: 1-13 
 

Sept. 29: We Practice Generosity 

Luke 16: 19-31 

 
~Elizabeth  
   
  



 

 

~august~ 

Memorials 

 

 MELVIN BUNTING 

FRANK LEONARD 
 

MARGIE EVERHART 

J. W. BATES 
COUNTY CLUB RIDGE TOWNHOMES HOA 

JOHN & VICKY GRAY 
GERRI HILL 

JERRY & MERLE HODGES 
MIKE & BONITA HOOPER 

FRANK LEONARD 
CLIFFORD & PAULA LOPP 

JOHN POTTS & JANETTE NEAL 
BILL & CAROLYN ROBBINS 

EULENE SHEPHERD 
KATHERINE SKIPPER 

BRANT & AMY SNOW 
HOYLE & MARY WAGNER 

STEVE & CATHY WAITMAN 
 

CLEMENTINE HORTON 

JOHN & VICKY GRAY 
MIKE & BONITA HOOPER 

FRANK LEONARD 
CLIFFORD & PAULA LOPP 
TONY & LEE ANN PEELE 

JOHN POTTS & JANETTE NEAL 
BILL & CAROLYN ROBBINS 

EULENE SHEPHERD 
JERRY & AURELIA SMITH 

STEVE & CATHY WAITMAN 

Welcoming 

Statement 

 

If you are searching for a place to            
experience God’s wondrous and inclusive 
love, we invite you to join us at First        
Reformed United Church of Christ in     
Lexington, NC.  

 

Following the example of Jesus, we believe 
that God’s love, Christ’s church, and the 
power of the Holy Spirit are for all people. 
We believe our unity as one body in Christ   
transcends worldly differences. No matter 
who you are or where  you  are  on  life’s  
journey,  you  are welcome here.    

 

First Reformed United Church of Christ is 
an Open and Affirming congregation. This 
means we welcome into the full life and 
ministry of the church all people, regardless 
of ability, age, education, ethnicity, family or 
marital status, gender identity or              
expression, income, nationality, political af-
filiation, race, sexual orientation, or any  
other distinction. At the baptismal font and 
at the communion table, from the nursery 
cribs to the church  leadership, whether you 
were raised in a church or have never     
before attended one, you are welcome 
here.     

 

We affirm and celebrate the diversity of 
God’s children as a blessing. We welcome 
you to First Reformed United Church of 
Christ.   

WORSHIP HOURS 
 

BEGINNING SEPTEMBER 15 
 

  9:45   COFFEE 
10:00   FAITH FORMATION 
11:00   WORSHIP 



 

 

 

 
 
Dear First Reformed UCC,  
 
Thank you and for our containers for our nurse sta-
tions! We went shopping and filled them up today!. 
They look awesome and our teachers/students will 
love and appreciate them. 
 

Beth Callicutt 
Principal, Charles England Elementary School 

 
Dear FRUCC,  
 
Thank you so much for partnering with us this year. 
We are looking forward to a “magical” year! Thanks 
for helping support our nurse station project and for 
providing a delicious breakfast for our staff for open 
house. Your kindness is appreciated. 
 

Love, 
Charles England Elementary School Family 

 
 
Dear First Reformed Church Family,  
 
On behalf of Communities in Schools of Lexington/
Davidson County, we gratefully appreciate the 
Tools for Schools supplies we received from your 
church family. 
We have received many requests this year for 
school supplies, and you have made it possible for 
us to meet these needs. Your kindness is truly ap-
preciated. Many children will be helped because of 
you.  
Please share our appreciation with your entire 
church family, and we wish abundant blessings to 
all of you as you continue to bless others in our 
communities. 

 

Vera McRae, Executive Director 
Communities in Schools of Lexington/Davidson 

County 

Rally Day 2019  
Kick Off a New Year of Spiritual Growth & Renewal 

September 8 at 9:45AM 
 

Adult Sunday School in the Chapel 
Discussion on Mental Health Issues     

Led by Billy West, Executive Director of Daymark Recovery Services which provides  
outpatient psychiatric services for mental illness & substance use disorders.  

Bill is married to Stacey Sosebee-West and is father to Emma & Sam 
 

Children & Youth Activities - God’s Creations 
 Balloon Animals                            Sun-catcher Bugs & Turtles 
 Inchworm Puppets                        Sand Art 
                                             “Go Power” Snacks 

 

  Baked Potato & Salad Bar  

Following Worship 

~ Thank You Notes ~  



 

Thank you for your generous contribu-
tions to our Back-to-School Campaign for 
Communities in Schools. We filled 10 
LARGE boxes with supplies that were 
picked up on Monday, August 12! 

 
 

 

Sunday, September 8th 
9:45  RALLY DAY ACTIVITIES for Kids and Adults 

 (see page 3) 

11:00 Worship in the Sanctuary 

After Worship:   Baked Potato and Salad Lunch  
 

Sunday, September 15th  at 10:00 
Adults: 6-week study “A Bigger Table”; led by Lisa 

 Nelson 

Teens: 3 Lessons on Proverbs: Bad News -Friends; 

 led by Susan Morris 

Children: 3 Lessons from Danielle’s Place: King 

Saul; led by Jeremy Lovell 
 

Sunday, September 22nd at 10:00 
Adults: 6-week study “A Bigger Table”; led by Lisa 

 Nelson 

Teens: 3 Lessons on Proverbs: What Good Are 

They -Parents; led by Stacy Sosebee-West 

Children: 3 Lessons from Danielle’s Place: 

 David & Goliath; led by Keri Hartle 
 

Sunday, September 29th at 10:00 
Adults: 6-week study “A Bigger Table”; led by Lisa 

 Nelson 

Teens: 3 Lessons on Proverbs: Wise Guy, Eh? - 

Wisdom; led by Stacy Sosebee-West 

Children: 3 Lessons from Danielle’s Place:  

 Samuel Anoints David; led by Vicky Gray 

Board of Spiritual Growth 

and Renewal     
 

 

 

CALLING ALL CRAFTERS! 

Our crocheted and knitted prayer 

shawls have dwindled down to      

nothing, and we need your help. If you 

can crochet or knit, please consider 
making two or three shawls so we may 

replenish our supply.  

Any color is acceptable, as well as any 

crochet or knit pattern. The only 

guideline is the shawls should be      

rectangular and measure approxi-

mately 12-inches x 60-inches. 

 

WOMEN’S LIFE FELLOWSHIP      &  
MEN’S BROTHERHOOD                                                                

Women’s Life Fellowship & Men’s 

Brotherhood will meet Tuesday, Sep-

tember 10th at 6:00 in the Fellowship 

Hall. Both groups will enjoy a meal to-

gether in the Fellowship Hall then split 

into separate groups to discuss busi-

ness items specific to each group.  
  

Upcoming Plans for  

Faith Formation 



 

CONSISTORY HIGHLIGHTS 
FROM THE AUGUST 11,  2019 MEETING 

 

Consistory members should have board reports turned in to the Administrative Assistant by the Monday pri-
or to the Sunday Consistory meeting. Items requiring a vote will be emailed for an e-vote. This procedure will 
leave more time for business/discussion at the regular meeting. The goal is for the formal meeting to be lim-
ited to 1 1/2  hours. 
 
Board of Spiritual Growth and Renewal:  Lena Johnson reported 

 Children’s Christmas Program and Congregational Lunch is planned for December 8
th
. 

 The Chili Cook-off is no longer a part of an Advent Workshop.  The board voted to move this event to January 12, 
2020. 

 
Board of Congregational Life:  Mike Price reported 

 Discussions continuing about a get-together before or after worship similar to “Lemonade on the Promenade” to 
allow more time for members to visit. 

 Discussions continuing about name tags for all members and visitors. 

 The Parlor Committee has met and is getting prices on updates. 
 
Board of Business Management and Stewardship 

Financial Report:  Denise Durham 

 Average weekly offering for June was $4,119 and July $7,379. 
 
Property Committee:  Eddie Yates reported 

 Leak in sanctuary boiler has been repaired. 

 Dance Studio contract renewed.  Researching the possibility of investing in a keypad with codes for the Dance Stu-
dio and choir members to use. 
 

Board of Community Outreach:  Jerry Lovell reported 

 Met with Principal Beth Callicutt and Pastor Elizabeth to discuss Charles England needs.   

 Purchased nurse’s stations (first aid box) for each classroom.  

 Provided breakfast for staff August 15
th
 prior to orientation. 

 Continue to recruit church members to assist students. Those interested have to have background check.  (If 
someone goes to lunch with a student they do not need a background check.) 

 Grace Episcopal has discontinued the Sunday lunch program so FRUCC will not need volunteers in November. 

 Clothing donations are still coming in. 
 
Evangelism Board:  Harriette Murphy reported 

 Average Weekly Attendance for June was 94 and July was 90. 

 Sent 8 to 10 “missing you” cards after review of 2
nd

 quarter attendance. 

 Art display is scheduled for the month of September.  Approximately 18 exhibitors potentially 36 pieces to be dis-
played.  Bonita Hooper is the contact person. 

 Possible Organ Concert in the spring.  Still in the planning stages. 
 
Old Business:  

 Called Consistory meeting July 21
st
 to approve new members joining July 27

th
 and to announce letters of resignation 

received from Cathy Waitman (effective September 8, 2019) and Lee Ann Peele (effective February 2020). 

 Two projects, Communities in Schools, school supply collection and Pastor’s Pantry food collections were start-
ed and have been coordinated by the Board of Spiritual Growth and Renewal.  The Board of Community Outreach 
will coordinate these collections beginning in 2020.   

 
New Business:  

 Discussed job search possibilities for replacements for the Director of Spiritual Growth and Renewal and Church 
Organist/Pianist 

 Received recommendations on how to handle charging for congregational meals 

 Blood Drive, September 4
th
 in fellowship hall 

 
 
The next regularly scheduled Consistory meeting is September 15, 2019.   
 
 



 

Celebration of  Visual Arts 
 
 

During the month of Septem-
ber, plan to visit the Parlor and 
browse a while to view the va-
riety of art work contributed 
by talented members of our 
church and friends. 

 

A Call for Choir Members!                                                   
~Submitted by Ellen Peterson 

Hi church family! If you've ever pondered joining 

the choir, this is your chance! Regular choir re-

hearsals are resuming on Wednesday, September 

4th at 7:15PM, and we are inviting you to join us. 

We meet in the Chapel Annex and rehearsals usu-

ally last about an hour. You don't need to know 

how to read music. All you need is a passion for 

sharing  Christ's love  through music.  A sense  of 

humor is great, too, because we certainly like to  

have a  few laughs each week.  

We  will  start  preparing  for this year's Christmas 

Cantata in September, and trust me, you don't want 

to miss this one!  Just one important thing to note: 

you will feel more prepared on Sunday  mornings if 

you can regularly attend Wednesday's rehearsals. I 

know how busy life can be, but those weekly re-

hearsals are pretty important!   

I hope you will consider joining us (or at least giv-

ing us a try).  You don't need to contact me before 

coming (but you certainly can!) Just come on Sep-

tember 4th, and we will give you some music and 

a place to sit! 

 

  

ZOOM Bags (Ziploc Outdoor Outreach Ministry) 
 Items to fill bags were purchased with personal contribu-

tions and some budget money.  
 Children & Youth and some adult helpers assembled the 

bags as a service project on Sunday, August 25, 2019. 
 These were then shared with the congregation... two 

bags per family. 
 By putting these in our vehicles, every member of the 

First UCC family has the opportunity to help someone in 
need. 

 There were a few bags left over that may be picked up in 
the Narthex as supplies last.  

 We hope that you will be willing to share some of your ex-
periences. 

[pictured: Sam West, Caroline White, Kyndell & Ethan Lovell] 



 

BOARD OF COMMUNITY OUTREACH                      ~submitted by Jerry Lovell 
 

COAT & CLOTHING DRIVE CONTINUES 
ANY SIZE WARM CLOTHING FOR MEN, WOMEN AND CHILDREN ACCEPTED 

Thank you for the clothing donations that have been given so far. The closet is growing as 
varieties of shirts, pants, sweaters and coats are filling up the room downstairs, but there 
is plenty of room (and need) for much more. We continue to collect winter-weight  clothing 
for all sizes.   Donations can be left on the  table across from the office OR you may con-
tact Jerry (336-746-6493) or Patti  (336-309-9302) to arrange a time to bring items down-
stairs using the driveway next to the playground.  

 

          PARTNERSHIP WITH CHARLES          
        ENGLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL  
In association with our continued partnership with Charles 
England Elementary School, Jerry Lovell and the Board of 
Community Outreach purchased “Nurse’s Station” contain-
ers to be filled with basic first aid supplies for each teach-
er’s classroom. Beth Callicutt, principal, and teachers had 
fun filling the containers with necessary supplies. 
 

On August 15 the faculty and staff were treated to a break-
fast for Orientation Day 2019. It was a pick-up  breakfast of 
sausage biscuits, fresh fruit, doughnut holes, fruit bars, and 
juice. It was appreciated and  enjoyed by all! 



 



 

NEW BOOK STUDY TO BEGIN 
 

As part of their faith formation, the adults 

will begin a new book study on “A Bigger 

Table: Building Messy, Authentic, and 

Hopeful Spiritual Community” by John  

Pavlovitz on Sunday, September 15. Bonita 

Hooper and Lisa Nelson will lead discus-

sions.  

 

The office has a limited number of copies 

available for purchase for $11.00 each or 

borrow on a first-come basis, or you may 

order your own copy.   

 

 

LUNCH & LEARN  

“A Conversation on  

Race and Faith” 
 

Collaborative Ministries’ Series on Race 

and Faith will begin again on Septem-
ber 10 and continue EACH TUESDAY 

through October 15 from 12:00-1:00pm 

in our church Parlor. Each meeting will 

begin with lunch (BRING YOUR OWN 

BAG LUNCH) and is open to anyone 

who would like to attend. No special 

preparation is required.  
 

 

FILMS FOR CONVERATIONS ON RACE & FAITH 
 

On Tuesday, September 17 the monthly film series will continue at Second UCC with a view-

ing of The Green Pastures, a 1936 film depicting stories from the Bible as visualized by black 

characters. Despite some criticisms about racial stereotyping, the film was enormously pop-

ular. On its opening day at Radio City Music Hall, tickets sold at a rate of 6,000 per hour. The 

film was held over for an entire year's run at some theaters. Please join us at 6 p.m. in our 

fellowship for our viewing. 



 

MEMBER FOCUS: EDGAR MILLER 

This article comes from  the August 2019 “Winston-Salem Monthly Magazine.”     
(continued on the next page) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DURING OCTOBER 
FOR CHILDREN & YOUTH  

FAITH FORMATION 
 

Volunteers are needed to teach either the    
CHILDREN or YOUTH or to serve as a ROVING 
HELPER.  

Volunteering for FAITH FORMATION for either 
the CHILDREN or YOUTH group or serving as 
ROVER would be helpful, even if it’s just for one 
Sunday.  

Lessons are already planned and printed for 
each Sunday during October.  

Volunteers need to be background checked. 

Please contact the church office if you are willing 
to help! (336-248-2617) 

 

 

Matthew 19:14 
Jesus said, "Let the little children come to me, 
and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of 
heaven belongs to such as these."  
 

http://biblia.com/bible/niv/Matthew%2019.13-15


 

THANK YOU FOR SERVING 
 

September Liturgist: 
Gennie Lou Byerly 

 

Usher Chairperson  
Jeff Hutchens  

 

Usher Captain:  
John Smith 

 

Ushers:   
Dave Fulton, Alane Holste,  

Calvin Odom 
 

Youth Usher: 
Jonathan Kepley 

 

Plate Attendant:   
Raeann Allred 

 

Sound Tech:  
John Gray 

 

    Acolyte:                Bible Steward: 
   Ethan Lovell                     Jacob Hartle 

 
 

FIRST SUNDAY  
CHURCH-WIDE SOCIAL:   
Paula & Cliff Lopp and Keri Hartle 

 

 

SEPTEMBER VOLUNTEERS 

Greeters: 
    

 1st:                              Buddy & Rita Lohr 
 8th:                    Jan Smith & Amy Smith 
15th:                      Jerry & Aurelia Smith 
22nd:                              Rev. June Grubb 
29th:                                Frankie Hedrick 
 

Nursery: 

      1st:                Nicole Smith & Nina Smith  
8th:           Lynn Brown & Belinda Yates 

  15th                       Rita Lohr & Patti Lovell 
  22nd:            Keri Hartle & Ashlee Snider  
 29th:           Jeremy Peterson 

 

OUR CHURCH AT PRAYER 
 

OUR MEMBERS:  

*Joe Kiser, Vogen Everhart, Katherine Skip-

per, Marguerite Leonard, Lindsay Sink, Bill 

Walser 

 

AT HOME AND IN CARE FACILITIES:  

Janelle Bunn, Marzell Crotts, Ruth Essick, Mar-

got Everhart, Lib & Jimbo Hinkle, Carolyn 

Spivey, Adena Wall 

 

Brookdale: Hoyle Potts 

Lexington Health Care: Jo Hudson, Valerie 

Price 

Piedmont Crossing: Mary Berrier, Doris Flynt, 

Rita Tussey 

 
OUR FRIENDS:  

*Sam Manes (Marge Doty’s grandson, *Jerry 

Byrd (Friend of John & Susie Smith), Pat 

Celender (Jill Cole’s mother), Bobbye & Jake 

Bradley (Friends of Patti Lovell), Bert & Virgin-

ia Davison (Friends of Frank Leonard, Randy 

Swicegood (Friend of Bill & Cheryl Walser),  

Cindy Coble (Friend of Alane Holste), Family 

of Lydia Rose (Friends of Alane Holste), Rob-

ert Phelps (Friend of John Potts & Janette 

Neal), Frances Ashby (Lisa Price’s mother), 

Rev. Bill Sosebee (Stacy Sosebee-West’s fa-

ther), Brinlee Michael (Deanna Michael’s 

granddaughter), Saundra Everhart (Friend of 

Brian McKerlie) 

To add a name to the prayer list please fill out a   

prayer   request card located on the backs of the 

pews OR call the church office (336-248-2617). 
 

*Indicates newly added. Names will remain on the 

prayer list for 4 weeks, unless the church office is     

notified.  



 

 

SUN 
 

MON 
 

TUE 
 

WED 
 

THU 
 

FRI 
 

SAT 

1        
NO SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 

9:45-10:15 
Church-wide Social {FH} 

 

10:30 
Worship 

 

2       
LABOR DAY 

HOLIDAY 
………... 

CHURCH  OFFICE 
CLOSED 

 
 

3      
6:30 

Bd. of Evangelism 
{Parlor} 

 

Bd. of Spiritual 
Growth & Renewal 

{Office} 

4    
2:30-7:00  
Red Cross  
Blood Drive  

{Parlor} 
 

6:00 
Middle/HS Youth 

Ministry 
 

7:15 
Choir  

{Chapel Annex} 

5 
5:30  

Yoga Class  
{Dance Studio} 

 

 
 

6 
 

7 
10:00 

Set-up & Prep for 
Rally Day  
Luncheon 

8       
9:45 

RALLY DAY ACTIVITIES 
 

11:00 
Worship 

 

Following Worship: 
Baked Potato & Salad Bar 

Luncheon {FH} 

9       

10:00 
Willing Weavers 

{Rm. 3} 
 

6:30 
Open Hands  

Ministry Meal {FH} 
 

6:00 
Crisis Ministry  
Shelter Meal 

 
 

10      
Collaborative  

Ministries {Parlor} 
 

12:00 
Lunch & Learn 
“Race & Faith”  

{Parlor} 
 

6:00 
Men’s Brotherhood 

& Women’s Life 
Fellowship {FH} 

11 
11:00 

Morning Glory 
Circle {Parlor} 

 

7:15 
Choir  

{Chapel Annex} 

12       

5:30  
Yoga Class  

{Dance Studio} 
 

7:00 
Square Dancing 

{FH} 

13 
 

14 
 

 

15     

9:45 
Coffee 

 

10:00 
Faith Formation 

 

11:00 
Worship 

 

Following Worship: 
Consistory 

16       
10:00 

Willing Weavers 
{Rm. 3} 

 

6:30 
Open Hands  

Ministry Meal {FH} 
 

 

17      
12:00 

Lunch & Learn 
“Race & Faith”  

Parlor} 

18    
6:00 

Middle/HS Youth 
Ministry 

 

7:15 
Choir  

{Chapel Annex} 

19     
5:30  

Yoga Class  
{Dance Studio} 

 

7:00 
Square Dancing 

{FH} 

20 

 
 

21 
 

22 

9:45 
Coffee 

 

10:00 
Faith Formation 

 

11:00 
Worship 

23      
10:00 

Willing Weavers 
{Rm. 3} 

 

6:30 
Open Hands  

Ministry Meal {FH} 
 

24            

12:00 
Lunch & Learn 
“Race & Faith”  

{Parlor} 
 

 
 

 

25   

12:00 
Friendship Club 

 

7:15 
Choir  

{Chapel Annex} 

26              

5:30  
Yoga Class  

{Dance Studio} 
 

6:30 
Adult Spiritual 

Growth & Renew-
al Sub-committee 
Meeting {Parlor} 

 

7:00 
Square Dancing 

{FH} 

27 
1-7:00 

WLF prepares & 
serves NDHS 
football team 

meal 
{FH} 

28 

 

29 
9:45 

Coffee 
 

10:00 
Faith Formation 

 

11:00 
Worship 

30     
10:00 

Willing Weavers 
{Rm. 3} 

 

6:30 
Open Hands Minis-

try Meal {FH} 
 

 
           

 
 

 
 

  

2019 

NEWSLETTER  
ARTICLES  

DUE TODAY! 

Consistory Board 
reports due to the 

office  

CELEBRATION OF VISUAL ARTS 

ON DISPLAY IN THE PARLOR THROUGHOUT SEPTEMBER 



 

 

First Reformed  

United Church of 

Christ  

 
 

All Are Welcome Here! 

Where People Discover… 

The Love of God 

The Power to Love Others 

The Ability to Love Ourselves 

 

104 East Center Street 

Lexington, NC  2729 

(336) 248-2617 

email: church@frucc.org 

website: www.frucc.org 

Church Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Elizabeth Horton 
email: elizabeth@frucc.org 
cell: 336-972-8895  
 

Minister of Pastoral Care 
Rev. June Grubb  
336-248-5668 
 

Admin. Assistant 
Carolyn Robbins 
carolyn@frucc.org 
 

Financial Administrator 
Paula Lopp  
paula@frucc.org 
 

Choir Director 
Ellen Peterson 
 

Organist 
Lee Ann Peele 
 

 
 
 
 

WORSHIP HOURS 
BEGINNING SEPTEMBER 15 

 

9:45     COFFEE 
10:00 FAITH FORMATION 

11:00 WORSHIP 

 

BIRTHDAYS 

  2 Dave Fulton 

 Joe Kiser 

  4 Henry Crouse 

  5 Kyndell Lovell 

  8 Alyson Cruz 

10 Eddie Miller 

11 Doug Sink 

12 Lee Jessup 

15  Andy Sink 

16  Barbara Sink 

 Addie Walser 

17 Lynn Brown 

 Stephen Wall 

19 James Atkinson 

20 Glenyce Fulton 

 Matthew Johnson 

24 Alice Gray 

 Jordan McCarn 

26 Mark Smith 

27 Rita Lohr 

28 Elliott Smith 

29 Marzell Crotts 

30 Kelly Greathouse 

 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 

5 

Dave & Glenyce Fulton 

 

18 

Eddie & Susan Miller 

 

19 

Johnny & Lynn McCarn 

Tony & Lee Ann Peele 

 

20 

Brad & Molly Robertson 

 

 

 

Church Office 
Hours: 

Monday—Friday 
8:30am to 12:30pm 

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

If you haven’t noticed your   

birthday or anniversary in the  

bulletin or newsletter, it is not in 

our records. Please contact the 

office to help us update records. 

 


